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Chair Doherty, Vice-Chair Alonso Leon and Helt, and members of the Committee. My name is 
Anthony Medina and I am the Interim Director of Legislative and Policy Affairs for the Higher 
Education Coordinating Commission (HECC). Thank you for the opportunity to submit 
testimony on Senate Bill 160.  

Senate Bill 160 builds upon SB 207 (2017), which requires Oregon public universities and 
community colleges to award credit for an AP score of 3 or higher. SB 160 expands these 
requirements to the International Baccalaureate (IB) exam, requiring Oregon public institutions 
to accept a score of four or higher unless granted an exception. The workgroup implementing SB 
160 will be the same group that implemented SB 270 last biennium, using the same process.  

Thank you for your time today. 


